
 

 

 

 

 

 

March 24, 2023 

 

 

The Hon. Kay Granger 

Chairwoman 

House Committee on Appropriations 

H-307, the Capitol 

Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

The Hon. Rosa L. DeLauro 

Ranking Member 

House Committee on Appropriations 

1036 Longworth House Office Building 

Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

Dear Chairwoman Granger and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

 

I am requesting funding for the Village of Windsor, WI DeForest Windsor Fire & EMS Station 

No. 2 in Fiscal Year 2024. The entity to receive funding for this project is: 

 

Village of Windsor 

4084 Mueller Rd  

DeForest, WI 53532 

 

The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it will support construction of the 

DeForest Windsor Fire and EMS Station No. 2 to provide local first responders with the facilities 

they require to ensure the public safety of the surrounding communities. The new facility will 

house additional apparatus bays, training spaces, administrative offices, supply storage, and 

living quarters for both paid and volunteer staff, and the location of the facility will provide 

better access to surrounding communities that are experiencing significant population growth. 

The construction of Station No. 2 will allow the first responders in this rural area to better 

provide for the public safety of their communities and meet the needs of their expanding district 

and its growing population.   

 

The project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 

Section 306 of the Consolidated Farm and Rural Development Act, 7 U.S. Code section 1926(a). 

 

I certify neither I nor my immediate family, have any financial interest in this Community 

Project Funding request.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 
 

Mark Pocan 

Member of Congress 


